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2ND SUNDAY OF LENT - YEAR C 

WEEKEND OF 12/13 MARCH 2022 

Proper of the Mass  

 

First Reading: Gen 15:5-12, 17-18 Second Reading: Phil 3:17-4:1 Gospel: Lk 9:28-36 

In our Golden Jubilee Year 1972-2022 
The Coastal and Hinterland Catholic Communities of 

OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY PARISH 
Embracing the faith communities of Beerwah, Caloundra, Currimundi, Kawana, 

Landsborough, Little Mountain, Maleny and Unity at Caloundra West. 

Traditionally on the second weekend of Lent we hear the mysterious story of the      
Transfiguration.  This year we hear Luke’s account which is filled with images from the 
Old Testament like the haunting voice from the cloud and the very names of Moses and 
Elijah conjure up a whole history of divine revelation.  In Luke’s Gospel, the              
transfiguration takes place after Jesus’ instructions to his followers on the cost of       
discipleship.  To follow Jesus is an “exodus” through one’s own desert to the Promised 
Land, through Jerusalem to the empty tomb, through death to life.  
 
In offering to build three tents to honour Jesus, Moses and Elijah, Peter and his sleepy 
companions do not understand that Jesus’ exodus does not end with the glorious vision 
they have witnessed.  It is only the beginning.  It is interesting to see how the disciples 
grapple with and finally come to understand the significance of what they experienced.   
 
Are we that different here in our coastal and hinterland Catholic Parish?  You see,     
Transfiguration is not just something that happens to Jesus.  To experience              
transfiguration is to experience and to realize that there exists within each of us the 
“divinity”, the “love of God”, the “spark of the divine”, call it what you want, that   
enables us to transform our lives and the lives of those we love.  
 
That experience of transfiguration should lie at the heart of all our Lenten disciplines this 
year.  As Pope Francis suggests, there are many ways of fasting and many ways of 
experiencing the Transfiguration in our lives and the lives of our sisters and brothers. 

                 Fast from HURTING WORDS and say KIND WORDS. 
Fast from Sadness and be filled with GRATITUDE 
Fast from Anger and be filled with PATIENCE. 
Fast from PESSIMISM and be filled with HOPE. 
Fast from WORRIES and TRUST IN GOD. 
Fast from COMPLAINTS and contemplate SIMPLICITY. 
Fast from PRESSURES and be PRAYERFUL. 
Fast from BITTERNESS and fill your heart with JOY. 
Fast from SELFISHNESS and be COMPASSIONATE to others. 
Fast from GRUDGES and be RECONCILED. 
Fast from WORDS and be SILENT so you can listen. 

So, what I think we should take away from today’s Mass is a blueprint for all our actions 
and choices this coming week, which enables us to be conscious of what we are giving 
up and what we are taking on this Lent.  Today’s Gospel powerfully reminds us that 
we are placed in our world, in our community, as God’s fellow workers, agents of    
transfiguration.  The fasting recommended by Pope Francis helps focus our 
minds and makes us conscious of the choices we are making and the people we are 
becoming.  For most of us we will probably only experience these transfiguring          
moments when we discover who we are and, just as important, the grace and love that 
has made us who we are.   So, I invite you to accept Pope Francis’s suggestions so 
that this coming week injustice is transfigured into justice, dignity has the chance to be 
restored, forgiveness is experienced and all our God- given potential is realized.    

Wishing you every blessing as we together live this second week of Lent.  

Fr Peter Brannelly 

POPE FRANCIS ON LENT 

BE AN AGENT OF TRANSFIGURATION 
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In Transition 
We pray for James Ayres & Alan Andrews whose funerals were at G&W last week.  We also pray for Adele Ashby who died 

last week and whose funeral will be at G&W on Tuesday. May their souls and all the souls of our deceased priests, religious 

and parishioners   

Rest in Peace. 

Meet our New Bishop 
Next weekend we are delighted to welcome to our Parish our new Auxiliary Bishop, 
Tim Norton.   Born in 1958 and originally from suburban Ryde in Sydney, Tim Norton 
graduated from Marist Brothers Eastwood and then studied to be a physiotherapist.    
 

A university holiday visit to India led by an Australian Divine Word Missionaries priest, 
Fr Liam Horsfall, proved to be a life-shaping experience when he was introduced to 
Mother Teresa, later to be honoured as St Teresa of Kolkata.  Tim entered the Divine 
Word Missionaries in 1984 and was ordained priest in 1991.  
 

He then served in Mexico for seven years before undertaking studies in spiritual       
direction to prepare for formation work in Melbourne preparing men to serve as Divine 

Word Missionaries. Fr Tim was then elected Provincial of the Australian Province, and in that role he had close contact with 
the Archdiocese of Brisbane where the SVD have been and still are an important presence.  
 

Since completing his term as Provincial, Tim has been the Director of the Ad Gentes course of renewal based at the SVD 
house in Nemi near Rome.  We look forward to welcoming Bishop Tim to the Deanery and to our diverse hinterland and 
coastal Catholic Community. 
 

Bishop Tim’s itinerary:   

 Saturday March 19
th
.  Vigil Mass at the St Mary Mackillop chapel, Beerwah 5pm followed by refreshments. 

 Sunday morning, March 20
th
 7am Mass at Our Lady of the Way church, Landsborough followed by refreshments. 

 Sunday morning, March 20
th
 9:30am Mass at Our Lady of the Rosary church, Caloundra followed by morning tea. 

 Sunday evening, March 20
th
, 5pm Mass at Unity College chapel, Caloundra South and the launch of the monthly 

youth initiative followed by light refreshments. 

 Monday Morning, March 21
st
, 9am Pastoral visit to Unity College, Caloundra South. 

 Monday morning, March 21
st
, 11am, pastoral visit to Our Lady of the Rosary primary school, Caloundra. 

Every member of the Parish is invited to welcome Bishop Tim to our Parish Family. 

Pray for us 
We, the Young Parishioners preparing for the reception of  First Holy Communion will be having our Sacrament of  

Reconciliation for the first time on Wednesday 16
th
 March, 2022. A joyful event in our lives. Still at the back of OLR church, 

you will see our names and photographs. Please continue praying for us. With your prayers, God’s wisdom will be upon us. 
Thank you. 

The Catholic Faith 
Would you like to simply find out a bit more of what the Church believes?   

Struggling to find answers to some of the bigger questions of life?  We will soon be beginning a new journey for those who 
are interested in finding out a bit more of what we believe as Catholics. The programme will be starting on  
14

th
 March, 2022 at OLR 6pm. So if you would like to be involved or would like more information, please  

contact Fr. Ejikeme ntamakae@bne.catholic.net.au or the parish office caloundra@bne.catholic.net.au 

Thank you to Br Damien Price for leading us on this year’s Parish Mini Mission – all those who took advantage of this  
Lenten opportunity gained new insights as Brother Damien unpacked The Encounter Cycle.  If you did not get a chance to 

be part of the Mini Mission or if you missed a session you can still access it by following the links: 
Day 1 – https://fb.watch/bF5NrBdv46/     Day 2 – https://fb.watch/bF5MqlQo4K/   Day 3 – https://fb.watch/bF5KwYnP0c/  

Mini Mission 2022 
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THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH   
 

 

Sunday 13 March:     2nd Sunday of Lent 

Kid’s Club at OLR 9.30am Mass.  
Monday 14 March:           

 Alpha each Monday 10-12noon OLR Parish centre rooms till 4th April.  

 Craft Group every Monday in the Pastoral Centre 9-12noon. 

 RCIA program 6pm in the Parish Centre Caloundra 
 

Tuesday 15 March: 

 Maleny Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament from 8.30am, Mass 9.00am, Rosary 
9.30am after Mass. 

The Tuesday Club hosts cards in the Caloundra Pastoral Centre weekly beginning         
 at 8:30am - all welcome.  

 Women's Prayer and Friendship Group meet every Tuesday in the Parish Centre 
from 9.30-10.45am, all welcome. Enquiries contact Vivienne 0409 897 673. 

 OLR St Vincent de Paul meet every Tuesday at 3pm in the staff meeting room.  
We make daily visits to those in need. New members welcome.                                        
Phone Dawn 5430 9390 for further enquiries. 

 Taizé OLR church 7pm - all welcome 
 
 

Wednesday 16 March:  

The parish Lenten group resumes the Lenten program in the Egan room today 
Wednesday 16th March commencing at 9.30-10.30am. All welcome. Contact Bill 
0481847035 to register. 

Reconciliation evening for the young children going through their sacraments in 
the OLR Church 5-6.30pm.  Keep them and their families in your prayers. 

Young Adults group - Egan Room each Wednesday 6-8.30pm 
 

 

Thursday 17 March:      

 Sisterhood (18-35) Lenten program in the Egan room 5-6pm. 

Members of Caloundra’s,  Our Lady of Good Counsel Conference of St Vincent de 
Paul Society meet at the Parish Centre at 9:30am each fortnight. New members 
welcome.  Further enquiries contact Peter 54924402  

 

Friday 18 March:      

 Stations of the Cross each Friday in Lent in the OLR church. 

 World Day of Prayer 10.30am in the OLR Church, starting with morning tea 10am 
in the Parish centre. 

 Landsborough Mass at 9am followed by Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. 
Confession is available while Adoration is on.  

 Maleny Lenten group 12.30-2pm in the Pat Daley Centre, material provided. 

 Youth group is back again on today Friday 18 March 6pm–8:30pm @ Unity      
College. 

 

Saturday 19 March:      

 Reconciliation at OLR church 8.30am. 

 Bishop Tim Norton visiting our Parish with Hospitality following, starting at 
Beerwah Mass 5pm   

 

Sunday 20 March:     3rd Sunday of Lent 

Kid’s Club at OLR 9.30am Mass.  

 Bishop Tim Norton will continue visiting our Parish with Hospitality at               
Landsborough, OLR & Unity. Please see Bishop Tim’s itinerary on previous page. 

 

 

As a parish 
family we 
welcome  

 
Lanie  

Goddard  
who will be 

baptised at  
OLR this weekend. 

 

We acknowledge the  
traditional owners of the  

land on which we celebrate  
our Eucharist and live  

our faith. 
 

Parish Diary 
 

Monday 14 Mar 
Mass (OLR)  Mass 9am 

 

Tuesday 15 Mar 
Mass (OLR)  Mass 9am 

Mass (Maleny) Mass 9am 
 

Wednesday 16 Mar 
Mass (UNITY) 7.50am (new) 

(School liturgy) 9am 
 

Thursday 17 Mar 
St Patrick’s Day 
Mass (OLR) 9am 

Mass (Currimundi) 9.30am 
 

Friday 18 Mar 
Mass (OLR) 9am 

Mass (Landsborough) 9am 
 

Saturday 19 Mar 
St Joseph, spouse of the Blessed  

Virgin Mary 
Mass (OLR) 9am 

 

Vigil Mass 
Mass (OLR) 5pm 

Mass (Beerwah) 5pm 
 

Sunday 20 Mar 
3rd Sunday of Lent 

Mass (OLR) 6.30am 

Mass (Landsborough) 7am 

Mass (Unity) 8am 
Mass (Kawana) 8am 
Mass (Maleny) 9am 

Mass (Currimundi) 9.15am 

Mass (OLR) 9:30am 

Mass (Lt Mt) 10.30am 

 Mass (Unity) 5pm 
 

Reconciliation  
Saturday Morning at  
OLR Church 8.30am 

 
Watch Mass live  

To watch live-stream Mass go  
to the Caloundra Catholic Parish  

Facebook https://
www.facebook.com/

caloundracatholicparish/ 

THE MORE THINGS CHANGE –  
THE MORE THINGS STAY THE SAME! 

With the relaxation of Covid regulations it has given our Parish Family the chance to 
return to some form of normality.  We are a church of symbols and last week the holy 
water fonts were refilled, allowing us to bless ourselves, reminding us of our own      
baptism. The offertory procession took place and in the bringing forward of the gifts of 
bread and wine we symbolically offer part of ourselves along with the bread and wine.    
More terrifyingly, the collection plates reappeared!  Because of Covid there are now so 
many options so however you financially support the mission of your Parish, thank you.   
As our Lenten journey continues you are reminded of the additional opportunities of the 
Stations of the Cross each Friday at Our Lady of the Rosary immediately after the 9am 
morning Mass and the new Wednesday morning Mass at 7:50am at the Unity College 
chapel.  You are invited to join the teachers and students of the college for Mass.    



Safeguarding News  
The Safeguarding Commitment for the Archdiocese of 

Brisbane and Caloundra Catholic Parish is:  
Zero tolerance for all forms of abuse and strives to 

safeguard all who interact with its 
ministries & services.  

Special priority is given to the safety & wellbeing of 
children & adults at risk.  

In an emergency, please call the Police 000 or  
information can be provided to STOPline  

anonymously.  
Phone: 1300 304 550 Email: AOB@stopline.com.au 

Online: www.bnecatholic.stoplinereport.com  
https://brisbanecatholic.org.au/safeguarding/safeguard/  

Worldwide Marriage Encounter COVID-SAFE  
live-in weekends Friday evening 13 May to Sunday 
afternoon 15 May and Friday evening 14 October to 
Sunday afternoon 16 October (including Mass) at  

Santa Teresa, Ormiston.   
 

Live-out weekend 1 to 3 July at Siena College,  
Sippy Downs – going home on the Friday and  

Saturday evenings.   
 

For bookings/details contact Maria and  
David Murphy: 0481 307 821  
qldbookings@wwme.org.au   

Watch Archbishop Mark Coleridge’s support video  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4o_Wp6qGB44     

Information website:  www.wwme.org.au  

Youth News 
KINGDOM YOUTH 
Youth group is back again on Friday 18 March!!! 6pm – 8:30pm @ Unity College. Come and explore who Jesus actually is – 
why do we want a relationship with him? Let’s find out together. Dinner, games, worship provided!  
 
KINGDOM YA 
This coming Wednesday in the Parish centre Egan room, is a Testimony Night!! We are hearing from a very special guest 
about their personal journey of faith. Come along for dinner, worship, and fellowship from 6-8.30pm. We are so keen to    
welcome you in! 
 
YOUTH MASS 
Next Sunday 20 March is our first Youth Mass at 5pm in the Unity Chapel. All parishioners, families, students, are welcome 
to attend. It will be youth led with new music and young people in all our ministries. The newly ordained Bishop Tim Norton 
will also be a very special guest, joining us to celebrate this Mass. Hospitality to follow. Come celebrate with us! 

A Special Invitation—Lenten Taizé 
As a new year begins, we are often busy getting back into routine after a lengthy  

holiday period!  Our parish is offering a special evening of quiet prayer in the style of Taizé.  Short mantra-like songs can 
refresh us in body, mind and spirit. Through gentle repetition, the meaning of the words gradually penetrates our whole be-
ing. In song and silence, we can listen more deeply. These simple chants allow us the light of Christ to shine on our lives as 

we journey together towards Easter.   
Come and relax in this beautiful prayer at OLR on Tuesday 15 March at 7pm OR St. George’s Anglican Church, 2 Walkers 

Drive, Maleny on Sunday 6 March at 6.00pm.  

  What’s For Lunch? 
The next Ladies’ Lunch will be on Friday, March 18

th
 at 12 noon at the Golden Beach Tavern (32 

Bowman Road Caloundra). As with all restaurants, you will need proof of vaccination.  
Please accept this invitation – why not bring a friend?   

If you would like to come please let Deborah know by Monday 14
th
 March to assist with catering. 

Thank you. 

mailto:qldbookings@wwme.org.au
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Branko Mudronja        
JP Qualified        
branko@bakarelatrust.com     
www.bakarelatrust.com      
0424 601 489 

 

Aged Care Contract Review 

Assistance with Forms/Witnessing 
Contract Dispute Resolution 

Internet/Phone Contract Review 
Problem solving 

Affordable Home and  

Office Removals 
25B Latcham Drive, Caloundra 

PH:   5491 1078 

 
Servicing the Sunshine Coast &  

SE QLD for the past 18 years 

Local people moving people locally 

 

Geoff Lyons, Joe Lyons,  

Andrew Stephenson and Karen Carpenter 

  CALOUNDRA    Ph. 5491 2422 

Home Service 

 

Home help for seniors 
Cleaning, transport, shopping,  

Government funded for those eligible. 

 

Ph: 5492 4019 

  Dom’s at Kings 

Authentic Italian Restaurant 
 

Great food & wine. Great hospitality        
 

5492 8889 
 

Private Functions available also. 
Bookings essential. 

 

Open for dinner 7 nights from 5pm 
and lunch Saturday/Sundays. 

 

Antiques and Collectables 
Tools, Shed & Garage Items 

Anything that you no longer use or need 

Ring Claude before your garage sale 
 

0429 813 903 

35 years on the Sunshine 
Coast, manufacturers of 
kitchen, vanity, bar tops 

domestic and commercial, 
shopfitting. Direct       

importers of granite,  
marble and  semi-precious stones.  

Processing reconstituted stone.  
Please call. 

7 Industrial Ave, Caloundra West 
Ph: 07 5491 9035  
Fax: 07 5491 8114 
Email: info@margra.com.au 
                    reception@margra.com.au 

BILL LYONS 
SOLICITORS 

 
PERSONAL INJURY CLAIMS 

 
 

Ph: 5499 7777 
 

               

17 Bronwyn Street,  
Caloundra, Qld.  
(07) 5491 3234 
 

service@pelicanmotors.com 
 

POSITIONS VACANT: Come join 
our friendly team! We are searching 

for mechanics to work with us. 

SERVICE CENTRE 

PELICAN MOTORS 

Caloundra                 5491 1559 
Maroochydore  5443 9953 
Nambour                       5476 2866 
Noosa                                    5470 2664  

PROUDLY AUSTRALIAN 

 Little Mountain  
Grocery 

 

(Asian/Indian Grocery Store) 
 

Filipino, Asian, Nepali &  
Indian Groceries 

 

Address: 65 Pierce Ave, 
Little Mountain, 4551         

(Near Caloundra Rubbish Tip) 
 

David Millar Real Estate 
 

8 Second Avenue 
CALOUNDRA QLD 4551 

 
            SALES  

       RENTALS 
FREE PROPERTY APPRAISAL 

 

PHONE: (07) 5491 3344 
 

info@davidmillarrealestate.com.au 

AIR CONDITIONING &  
ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

 
Service / Breakdowns / Installation 

 
 0400 799 290 

 

www.radicoolair.com 
 

ARC:AU45470    
ECL:82435 

QBCC: 15084827 

3, Burns Street, Buddina 
(Near Kawana Shopping World) 

 

Ph: 53263716    
Mob: 0411 422 694 

 

Indian, Asian,  
Filipino,  

African Groceries  

SPICE LAND 

FREE VIRUS SCAN 
In your home 
 

House call Computers 
0424 181 782 

COMPUTER OFFER 

No Call Out Fee 

Removal extra 

BILL LYONS 
SOLICITORS 

*conveyancing  * wills & estates   * 
enduring powers of attorney 

*personal injury claims 
 

Ph: 5499 7777 
 

 

Thank you for  
remembering  

Our Lady of the 
Rosary in your 

will. 

 
 

This space is available 
for advertising.   

If you would like to 
advertise in this space 
please call the Parish 
Office on 5430 9390. 

Salon Abode 
Hairdressing Salon 
 
 
 

Kerrie Lane 
P: 07 5438 0538 

8 Rooke St, Dicky Beach 4551 
Discount for Senior Citizens 
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